

Minutes of Meeting of Point Community Council at PST offices, Knock, Isle of Lewis on Monday 9 September 2019 at 7.30 pm.

Present. Matt Bruce (Chair), Chris T Mackenzie, Alex John Murray, Norman Macleod and Cllr Finlay Stewart

Apologies. Angus Lamont, Agnes Munro, Donald Macritchie, Cllrs Alasdair Macleod and Norrie T Macdonald

The meeting due to be held on 26 August but that had been inquorate and the date re-arranged.

1 Minutes of previous meeting. The minutes of the meeting of Monday 24 June 2019 were approved.

2 Matters arising from the minutes – taken as items listed below

3 Police issues. None.

4 Projects for following up

Request for funding support – Sian Macdonald, Island Games. It had been agreed at the previous meeting to donate £300 to WIIGA and that Norrie would ensure it helped Point based athletes. MB and Donald Macritchie to action

Gunnera removal. Chris Humphries is doing work from Garrabost to Flesherin. Agreed to try and get works done in Lower Bayble. **MB to check progress and any monies due.**

Playpark monies. Matching funds to be applied for from PST **MB to progress**

Point Phone Book. Agnes is taking this task on and forms are being issued for return by the end of August. Community Challenge fund for printing costs at £1000 has been approved and paid out by CNES. **Agnes to progress**

Litter clean up. A clean up had been done at Swordale beach by volunteers. An ongoing task.

Bank account tidy up. The admin and social grant from the Comhairle for the year has been paid out; the spreadsheet we inherited from Ed Macgregor can be updated easily.

5 Consultations. HHP AGM invite received.

6 Planning applications – none of note.

7 AOCB

Potential youth worker for Point to be investigated and supported.

Extension of 40mph speed limit to Claypark was discussed; the Comhairle had been asked for this and agreed to ask again plus the painted footpath line from Garrabost which is now very narrow when it was last painted.

Alex Murray construction are building two houses for rent in Garrabost for HHP. There may be some Donation to the local community from the developer.

Matt Bruce said he would be happy to come to a hand over meeting with the incoming PCC members.

11 Date of Next Meeting. After the elections